
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2010 
 
Present:  Ald. Gentile (Chairman), Ciccone, Linsky, Salvucci, Rice, Danberg and Fuller 
Absent:  Ald. Freedman 
Also present:  Ouida Young (Associate City Solicitor) 
 
#201-10 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to transfer the unobligated 

balances held by the City in two special appropriation accounts, totaling fifty 
thousand nine hundred sixty-six dollars and twenty-six cents ($50,966.26), from 
Bradford Development’s Sedimentation Chamber Fund and Traffic Mitigation 
Fund [special permit nos. 514-99(2) and 515-99(2)) and board order nos. 131-05 
and 289-03(5)] to the Law Department’s Judgment and Settlement Account and 
authorization for the City Solicitor to settle a claim brought by the developer and 
its successor to recover the unexpended funds in these two special appropriation 
accounts in accordance with the above special permits. [6/14/10 @6:13PM] 

ACTION: APPROVED AS AMENDED 7-0 @ $43,466.26 
 
NOTE: The item was discussed at a previous Finance Committee meeting on September 
13, 2010.  The Committee held the item in order to receive a response from the developer 
regarding whether they will allow the City to retain use of the money in the traffic mitigation 
fund for a future project.  Since that meeting, the Associate City Solicitor Ouida Young has 
corresponded with the developers’ attorney.  The letter sent by Ms. Young to the attorney after 
the September 13, 2010 was attached to the meeting agenda and the response from the attorney is 
attached to this report.  The traffic mitigation fund began with $25,000 in it and the city used 
$7,483.74 before the five-year deadline.  The developer has agreed to allow the City to retain an 
additional $7,500 from the Traffic Mitigation Fund resulting in a $10,016.26 refund to the 
developer from that fund.  The $10,016.26 is to be added to the $33,450 that is unexpended in 
the Sedimentation Chamber Fund for a total refund to the developer of $43,466.26.   
 
 Ms. Young stated that the refund is appropriate and more than what the developer is 
legally obligated to provide.  Ms. Young clarified that the City and developer have been working 
together and there was never a risk that the City was going to be defaulted.  Ald. Ciccone moved 
approval of the item as amended at $43,466.26, which carried unanimously. 
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